
Garfield County Board of Commissioners Record 
Burwell, Garfield County, Nebraska 
 

The Garfield County Board of Commissioners met Tuesday, July 8th, 2025, at 1:30 p.m. in the 
Commissioners Room at the Garfield County Courthouse in Burwell, Nebraska pursuant to 
public notice posted in three public places. Chairman Zulkoski called the meeting to order at 
1:30 p.m. with the following present: Commissioners, Zulkoski, Hurlburt, and Krause. 
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to approve the agenda, second by Krause. Roll call vote: Aye, all; Nay, 
none. 
 
Motion made by Krause to approve & adopt minutes of last County Commissioners meeting 
held June 24, 2025, second by Hurlburt. Roll call vote: Aye, all; Nay, none. 
 
At 1:32 p.m., Chairman Zulkoski recessed the regular meeting and opened the board of 
equalization. Kali Bolli, County Assessor, presented with a report of damaged real property form 
425. Motion made by Krause to approve the report as presented, second by Hurlburt. Aye, all; 
Nay, none. At 1:33 p.m., Chairman Zulkoski reconvened the regular meeting.  
 
No public comments.  
 
Jon Cannon, NACO executive director, presented with information on NACO and legislation 
updates.  
  
Gary Kinney, County Road Superintendent, presented information on the road department. 
Kinney stated that the road crew has been busy with storm cleanup and patching the roads.  
Kinney stated that 3-point retriever disc to use on the county roads arrived. 
 
Zulkoski directed the meeting to discussion of creating a road foreman position for the County. 
Hurlburt stated that she invited Tagge Max to the meeting and mentioned how he has recently 
obtained his highway superintendent certification and is planning for the future and the 
possibility of being hired as the road superintendent upon Kinney’s retirement.  
 
Motion made by Zulkoski to designate the state print shop for the joint public hearing postcards, 
second by Hurlburt. Aye, all; Nay, none.  
 
The monthly revenue listing and disbursement report for June along with a change in pledged 
collateral and the semi-annual statement was reviewed, as presented.  
 
The District Court month end report for June was reviewed as presented.  
 
Motion made by Hurlburt to adjourn the meeting, second by Krause. With no further business, 
Chairman Zulkoski adjourned the meeting at 3:08 p.m. 
 
 
Attest: ______________________  Attest: _______________________       

Keri L. Koenigsberg,    Jerome Zulkoski, 
            Garfield County Clerk                   Chairman of the Board 


